
 
 

M E M O R A N D U M  
 
 
TO:  Parks and Recreation Board 
 
FROM: Charles Mabry, PLA, Park Development Coordinator 
  Parks and Recreation Department 
 
DATE:  February 21, 2019 
 
SUBJECT: Amendments to the Grove at Shoal Creek Public Parks Master Plan 
 
On November 19, 2018, the Grove at Shoal Creek Public Parks Master Plan was presented to the Land, 
Facilities and Programs Committee and received a recommendation to move forward to the Parks and 
Recreation Board for consideration for recommendation to the Director for approval of the master plan. 
Based on public feedback following the Land, Facilities and Programs Committee, the Parks and 
Recreation Department (PARD) is recommending the following amendments be added to the master 
plan. 

1. PARD will prioritize the development of the off-leash dog park following the initial phase 
funded by the developer as required by the PUD and public park master plan. PARD will 
commence with design, permitting and construction of the off-leash area as designated in the 
master plan when funding becomes available. 

2. The southern edge of the Signature Park near the Shoal Creek Trail switchback will be 
designated as a natural area and be planted with native trees and shrubs to maximize screening 
from the adjacent homes of the Ridgelea Neighborhood. 

3. A note will be added to the master plan that reads: “Trail alignments depicted on the master 
plan are conceptual in nature and minor adjustments may occur in the final design of the park.” 

 
Should you have any questions, please contact my office at (512) 974-9481. 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sara L. Hensley, CPRP, Director, Parks and Recreation Department 
  Liana Kallivoka, PhD, PE, Assistant Director, Parks and Recreation Department   


	MEMORANDUM
	TO:  Parks and Recreation Board
	FROM: Charles Mabry, PLA, Park Development Coordinator
	Parks and Recreation Department
	DATE:  February 21, 2019
	SUBJECT: Amendments to the Grove at Shoal Creek Public Parks Master Plan

